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UPCOMING EVENTS:  
1.  The COVID-19 Virus is affecting us all in our daily lives and the operation of our Posts, Districts, & Department. This has been an incredibly challenging time for the Department of ND and National Headquarters. I hope you all have been looking at all the information that has been sent out by the Department on ways to financially assist your Posts during this epidemic. Go on VFW.org and look at all the information on the COVID-19 Update under Operational Guidance and Information on COVID-19.  Be smart, stay safe, and remain diligent during this epidemic.
 2.  As you all know by now the 99th Annual State Convention from 4-7 Jun 2020 in Bottineau has been cancelled. We now have the approval of the Department of ND Council of Administration to conduct a One Day State Convention at the Chieftain Inn, 60 4th Ave S, Carrington, ND on Sat., 13 Jun 2020.  If you would like to reserve a room for Friday, 12 Jun at the Chieftain Inn call 701-652-3131.  Due to the COVID-19 Situation this One Day State Convention will be limited to a maximum of 20 Members from the Department and 20 Members from the Auxiliary. The Department is currently setting up the Convention Committee which will be comprised of the COA and a few other Posts. We must have 10 Posts represented to makeup a quorum to make this One Day Convention valid and only have 9 Posts represented on the COA. If additional members want to participate in this One Day State Convention, they can inform the Department and Auxiliary Leadership and they will be invited to a Zoom Conference Call. 
SPECIAL NOTE: As per section 503 of the National Bylaws; The minimum number of delegates required to constitute a quorum for the transaction of business as a Department Convention shall be not less than one delegate each from ten Posts in the Department Bylaws may prescribe a different number of delegates required to constitute a quorum for the transaction of business.  Our Department Bylaws do not even address this matter, so we need to follow Section 503 of the National Bylaws. 
Any member in good standing or one on official business may visit a Department Convention; however, such visitor shall have no voice in business discussions unless recognized by the Commander and shall have no voting privileges. Those on official business shall be recognized by the Commander for the conduct of business.  Due to the COVID-19 Situation the number of delegates present during the Business and COA Meeting of this State Convention will be limited to 20 Members. As stated already if you want to attend the One Day State Convention it will be done by a Zoom Conference Call.  A formal One Day State Convention Agenda will be forthcoming shortly.

3. The COA voted and approved that all Posts will still be required to pay their Department Convention Delegate Fees to support the expense of this One Day State Convention.  Make sure if you are selected as one of the Members of the Convention Committee your Post has paid these delegate fees.  All Posts are required to pay these delegate fees before the start of this One Day State Convention on 13 Jun 2020 to QM Tuff.  If your Post paid National Headquarters the National Convention Delegate Fees, it will be returned to your Post because the National Convention was cancelled. Our Department is still having a State Convention, so these Department Delegate Fees are still required. 
4.  The COA voted and approved moving the 2020-2021 State Convention to Bottineau from 3-6 Jun 2021 due to the cancellation of this year’s State Convention.  They also approved moving the 2021-2022 Convention to Minot and the 2022-2023 Convention to Williston. 

5.  2020-2021 District and Post Election Reports are also due to the Department by 13 Jun 2020.  So far Dept ADJ Markey has received 23 Posts and 3 District Election Reports. If your District or Post need assistance completing this Election Report contact ADJ Markey for assistance.  Remember you can use electronic means to complete this Election Report, so there are no excuses why it cannot be completed in a timely manner.  ON A POSITIVE NOTE: DISTRICT 4 has completed their District Election Report and all their Posts have completed their Post Election Reports.  Job well done Al Johnson and John Ringland. Way to lead the way District 4 Leadership!
6.  The Cootie Grand Scratch will be held at Post 7564 West Fargo on 30 May 2020 at 1 PM.  See attached flyer for details!

7. Post 1874 Grand Forks was named the Department of ND Community Service Post of the Year. Great Job to Post 1874 for their Outstanding Support of their Community!  

Each Post please do not forget the Community Service Report was due 1 May 2020 to Steve Volk, 4201 21st St SE, #201, Mandan, ND 58554-6322.  If you did not report your Community Service for the 1st 6 months ended 31 Oct 2019, send it in for the entire year from 1 May 2019 – 1 May 2020.

8.  MEMBERSHIP: The Department is currently at 94.44 in Membership with 5793 Members. We need 341 Members to be 100% in Membership, so let’s get to work and reach our 100% Membership Goal by 1 Jul 2020.  12 Post are currently at 100% in Membership: Posts 707, 3379, 6339, 6833, 7656, 9049, 9061, 9068, 8305, 9366,10772, & 757. Job well done Post Commanders!     

6. The adventures of the All-American Dashboard promise to be a very time consuming and a difficult task to maintain. The Dashboard is designed for District and Posts to input their information into it.  Then the Department approves and forwards these entries to National Hqs for final approval. The Department has done the best possible to input Department, District, and Post Information, but I’m sure we missed a few entries along the way.  If you see entries missing from your District or Post let JVC/ADJ Markey know and we’ll get it taken care of immediately!  

7. Post Reporting is vital for the success of the VFW Department of ND. Thanks to all the District/Post Quartermasters who have been turning in their Trustee’s Report of Audit in a timely manner.  Post Quartermasters need to ensure that they are turning in their Quarterly Audits for the Quarter ending on 31 Mar 2020 to QM Tuff.  Thanks!
8. VFW VA Regional Service Office:  For 2019-2020 the Service Office has received $12,275.00 in donations from Posts to support our VFW Service Office.  We need your donations to keep this office running at the high pace of service it continues to complete.  If your Post Has Charitable Gaming, you should be using part of this money to support our VFW Department Service Office.  Look at the attached April 2020 Service Officer Report and see why you should be monetarily supporting their outstanding efforts. They did over 1.6 Million Dollars again in Claims and Benefits for the month of April alone. 
Nic Jalbert thank you for your dedicated Service to the Department of ND Service Office and good luck on your new adventures. Welcome to Brian Deckert our New Department of ND Service Officer.  Let us give him all the support he deserves to make the Service Office successful. To assist Brian were looking for a PT Claims Representative to support Brian.  If interested contact ADJ Markey for details.
9. Spring District Meetings might have to be cancelled to the COVID-19 Situation. The only District that I know of right now that is having a Spring District Meeting is District 10 on 29 May at Post 4655 in Casselton. Posts need to make every effort possible to have someone from their Post attend these Spring District Meetings. District Commanders need to remember that their Semi-Annual Trustee’s Audit and District Election Reports need to be completed.  You might have to resort to Zoom or Messenger to complete your District Elections.
DID YOU KNOW??  The ND VFW Website managed by Janice Frojen has information that could help you with your VFW questions.  Information such as: Veterans Employment; Cancer and Trust Fund; Fargo, Bismarck, and West Fargo Post Newsletters; misc. order forms; monthly newsletters, pictures, etc.  Department website:  http://www.vfwnd.org/. If you have something to add or pictures for consideration, contact her at: jfrojen52@gmail.com.  Al Huber from Post 4655 has started his training to take over as the Department Website Manager.  Way to go Big Al!
ARE YOU A LEGACY LIFE MEMBER AND IF NOT, WHY NOT?  When you become a Legacy Life Member, you are helping us strengthen the VFW where NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS. 
Once your Legacy Life Membership begins, an annual endowment in your name will make to your Post, Department and the National Organization.  The endowment keeps paying even after death. If you want more information, please contact my office or go on the VFW OMS Website.  SPECIAL NOTE:  There is an Installment option to become a Legacy Life Member.  I challenge all Council of Administration Members to become Legacy Life Members. 
ND VFW DEPARTMENT COMMANDER’S PROJECT & AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS PROJECT:  David Rice’s 2019-2020 Commanders Project is split up between supporting the Fargo VA Medical Center’s Special Needs and the Honor Flight.  Barb Danielson’s Auxiliary Presidents Project is Wishes on Wings.  Please donate to these Projects at the Mid-Winter Conference to make them successful.  Thanks!  

Orville McLaughlin Trust Fund/VFW Trust Fund:  Steve Volk is the primary point of contact for the Orville McLaughlin Trust Fund and Wally Bolte is primary point of contact for the VFW Trust Fund.  See attached documents for contact information.
Don’t forget the time has come again to start working on your District and Post Election Reports.  I’ve already received 29 of 55 District and Post Election Reports, so we’re off to a good start!  March should be the start of your nominations and April should be your Post Elections.
James A. Markey

ND DEPT JVC/ADJ

NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS
BE SAFE, BE SMART, AND REMAIN DILIGENT! 
